Hardin County Board of Education

C/O  Mrs. Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

Hardin County Schools

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY  42701

August 13, 2013
Mrs. Johnston and Members of the Board:

The 2012-2013 Site Based Decision Making Council has been focused on student achievement and building culture.  

  The 2012-31 Council was made up of the following individuals:


Joan Jackson-Cooke


Principal/ Chairperson


Beth Carroll



Teacher


Pamela Smith/Escobar

Teacher


Barbara Vanzile


Teacher


Trish Morton



Parent


Brandon Moody


Parent

SBDM Council Annual Report:

A. Subcommittees and Membership

Assessment Committee: Bobbi Parsons-Chair; Lisa Roberson, Elizabeth Lilley, Kristen Henriksen, Kelly Everhart, Vicki Pitcher.  This committee team worked on policies, (grade transition, selection & reconsideration, & grading) events scheduled on calendar, learning checks, monthly on demand, data disaggregation.

School Culture & Resource: Lisa Roberson-Chair; Shandis Rose, Milli Roy, Jessica Marcum, Carrie Garnett,  Scott Squires, Jason Abell, Barbara VanZile, Shanna Skaggs, Travis Scott.    This committee team worked on policies (student assignment, student appearance/dress, non-council members speaking before council, classroom observation/visitation, confidentiality, & registered sex offenders presence on campus).  Events scheduled on calendar, student recognition-regular process, student celebrations-awards, student incentives-attendance focus & student handbook revisions. This committee team worked on policies, (use of school space, staff time, & discipline) events scheduled on calendar, employee morale, faculty handbook revision, safety assessment.

Curriculum:  Lisa Roberson-Chair; Carly Crews, Pam Smith/Escobar, Robin Crisp, Grace Jeffries, Joanie Cottrell.  This committee team worked on policies (schedule of school day, alignment, and curriculum), textbook adoption, curriculum pacing guide revision, events scheduled on calendar, response to intervention, & schedule.
Instruction:  Lorry Padilla-Chair; Connie Owens, Melanie McFarland, Trish Gentry, Shandis Rose, Michelle Hudson.  This committee worked on policies (PD, instructional practices, & homework). The committee worked on events on calendar, & thoughtful education-next steps ‘13- 14’.
B. Areas the Council Chose to Address

The following is a bulleted list of activities accomplished by the council during the 2010-11 school year.  Many of these include goals and expected impact.  

· Approval of ESS daytime wavier program to better meet the academic needs of students during the times of “current instruction”.  

· Continued participation in the Thoughtful Education process

· Begin a 3 year partnership with the GRREC in Pivotal Leadership to increase functioning of Professional Learning Communities – work included:  Curriculum Development (instructional calendars and standards–based units to improve the congruency and rigor of instructional activities), Data Analysis to Monitor and  Adjust Instruction leading to higher student achievement.  

· KSI; Students receiving intervention made growth in both reading and math…and at a higher percentage than the overall population.
C.  Success Stories 

We continued implementation of PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention and Support) during the 2012-2013 school year with a great success.  Though the fund-raising efforts of the FRYSC, mental health services for students were continued despite decreased funding. 
D.  Other Information  


Radcliff Elementary is serious about providing the best education to our students and being an important part of the Radcliff community.  Student success in both academics and citizenship is our daily goal.  We will increase our use of embedded PD in the Literacy First process, Thoughtful Education and differentiation strategies to better meet the needs of our students.  

